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Lecture meetings:  I am sure you are now aware that we are holding our regular evening lecture meetings in the new Friends’ Meeting House at 22 School Lane, off Hanover Street.  The lectures start at 7.30pm and finish at around 9.00pm but as the accommodation is booked from 7.00pm we can now arrive a little earlier.  There is a small kitchen attached to the meeting room and we have started to serve tea, coffee and biscuits before the talk.  We hope that members will take advantage of this extra time and come early for a drink and to meet friends for a chat before the meeting.  Our next meeting is on …

21st January 2010

Speaker:
Campbell Price, Research student, School of Archaeology, Classics and Egyptology at Liverpool University on “Scotland in Egypt: The Geophysical survey at Saqqara”. 

18th February 2010

Speaker:
Ron Cowell, the Curator of Prehistoric Archaeology, Museum of Liverpool, on “M62 Excavations”.

18th March
Rescheduled from 15 October

Speaker:
Phil Cox, Caer Alyn Community Project, on “Excavations at Caer Alyn”..  

22nd April our Annual General Meeting.  

Speaker:
Jamie Quartermaine on “Recent findings in the Buttermere and Loweswater area”

Contributions to future Newsletters:  Once again an appeal, I would very much welcome contributions for the Newsletter from the membership – please send in any reports, accounts, or other information, perhaps about the meetings of other local societies, which you think might be of interest to other members.   If you feel able to contribute to future Newsletters, please either email me, the current editor,Jenny Woodcock on iolanthe93@o2.co.uk or if  you do not have email, telephone on 0151 727 8243. There are no deadlines, information can arrive with the editor at any time and will be amended according to the date of publication of the next Newsletter.

Field Trips for 2010 and 2011

MAS visit to Orkney

In the last Newsletter we put forward a suggestion that the Society might arrange a future Merseyside Archaeological Society visit to Orkney. 

Julia McLaughlin Cook now writes:  Thank you to all the people who made helpful suggestions about sites to see in Orkney and information about people to contact.  I have kept a list of all those who have contacted me and expressed an interest in visiting Orkney.  Owing to the complexity of arranging a longer visit we have decided to run this trip in 2011 rather than this year.  Future Newsletters will contain all the details.   

If you are interested in the Orkney visit, please let Julia have your name and address.  Email mclaughlinjulia@yahoo.co.uk or tel: 0151 733 1017.

Roman villas of the Cotswolds weekend visit, 9th-11th April 2010

In the meantime, we are planning a weekend visit this spring to see Roman and other sites in Gloucestershire.  We will base ourselves just outside Cheltenham at Glenfall House retreat and conference centre, Charlton Kings, which is set in its own wooded grounds.  Cheltenham is about 145 miles from Liverpool and, according to the AA, two and half hour’s drive away.  There is a fast rail link via Birmingham.  

On Saturday we will visit three Roman villas in the Cheltenham/Gloucester area and Corinium Museum, Cirencester, in the company of experienced archaeologist and lecturer, Philip Bethell.  All the visits will be by minibus. 

Chedworth Roman villa (National Trust) was discovered by accident in 1864 and the remains of most of the extant buildings were uncovered in the 19th century.  It has two bath-houses, hypocausts, a latrine and a water shrine. Over a mile of wall remains, there are several mosaics and a site museum.

Great Witcombe Villa (English Heritage) formed the centrepiece of a great country estate, built in the 3rd century and abandoned in the 5th century. There are buildings housing mosaics but we do not know yet if they will be open on the day that we plan to visit. 

Spoonley Wood started as a Romano-British building of the "Aisled Barn or Corridor" type with the long axis aligned NE-SW.  It is the classic example of a villa that developed from corridor-, to winged- to courtyard-type.  It was excavated in the late 1880's.

The programme for Sunday will include Belas Knap prehistoric Long Barrow, the Saxon church of St Mary’s at Deerhurst and Tewkesbury Abbey.  These visits will be in members’ own transport.

The cost for the weekend, including the service of a guide and transport on Saturday, will be around £60 per person (price to be confirmed).  Entry fees to Chedworth and Great Witcombe are not included in the cost; bring your National Trust and English Heritage membership cards.

Single, twin and double en-suite rooms are available at Glenfall House. The cost for two nights’ dinner, bed and breakfast at will be £100.   Bookings should be made through Julia.

If you are interested in coming, please complete the booking form on the last page of the newsletter and return it to Julia by 15 March 2010.

Further dates for your diary.

We have had provisional notice that Norton Priory Museum is planning some archaeology and history family events this year.  These are will take place on the following dates and more information will be provided at a later date.

Monday 3rd May (Bank Holiday) – “Where did you get that hat”?

Between 1st June and 31st August - Walled Garden Mosaic Trail

9th and 10th August - (Event) Mosaic Mania

Between 15th July and 11th October - Art and Archaeology
26th and 27th July - Festival of British Archaeology - Drawing the past

Monday 30th August (Bank Holiday) – (Event) Sensory Splendour

Meetings of the Merseyside Industrial History Society

As detailed in the last Newsletter, the Merseyside Industrial History Society has had a happy and friendly association with the MIHS for many years.  Members of the Merseyside Archaeological Society are welcome to attend their meetings, which, like our own regular evening meetings are held in the Friends’Meeting House, on Mondays, starting at 7.00pm.  Malcolm Verity, who can be contacted on mv@malcolmverity.co.uk is the Secretary of MIHS and writes that he hopes the meetings will be of interest to our members. Note:  It is possible that there will be a nominal charge for non-members, just as we ourselves make for visitors to our own meetings, but this has not been established.  
8 February 2010 - Members’ Evening (members present their own projects/researches)

8 March 2010 - Nigel Bowker – ‘Inland waterway experiences with a 1937 barge’ 

12 April 2010 - To be filled later

7 to 10 May 2010 - Long Weekend Field Trip - location TBA (in 2009, Bristol/Bath)

June and July 2010 - At least two one-day field trips

MAS Website:  Our new website is currently under construction.  If members have any suggestions they would like to see included, please don’t hesitate to let us know.  Contact Dave Roberts on drandpr@blueyonder.co.uk
Annual Student prize: This year the MAS first year archaeology student prize was awarded to Kevin Stoba for his achievement in the first-year “Methods in Archaeology” course.  He and a companion attended the Christmas meeting in December at which time he was presented with his cheque and given free membership of the Society for the next two years.  We look forward to seeing him at some of our future meetings.

Graveyard survey: In April 2009, the Department of Continuing Education at Liverpool University, in conjunction with Merseyside Archaeological Society, ran a course on the techniques involved in surveying graveyards. The course was based at All Saints Church, Childwall and was attended by about a dozen people.  The course and the venue proved so interesting that the Society started a project last summer to record the whole of the churchyard. This task involved plotting every grave onto a plan, photographing every monument and recording the detail of each gravestone or memorial.  To date about 10% of the churchyard has been recorded and the details of about 200 18th and 19th-century graves and their occupants entered onto a database which is retained at The Field Archaeology Unit at Liverpool Museum. The project will continue in the spring and if anybody is interested in helping with recording please contact Dave Roberts e-mail: drandpr@bluyonder.co.uk or Tel: 0151 427 2980. No prior experience is required.

Finally, last but not least it is time to renew your annual subscriptions. 

Annual Subcriptions for 2010 are now due, time passes so fast.  Please could you complete the form on the last page and return to Eveline, our membership secretary, as instructed.
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